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Dear Parents or Guardians: 
 
     With the start of another school year we ask that you to read this handbook carefully, and 
sign the slip below indicating you have read and accept the rules and expectations of Holy 
Cross  High School Athletics.  Have your son or daughter return this first page with the required 
signatures to his/her coach as soon as possible. If you have any questions please call. 
       
 
                                                                                       Sincerely, 
 
 
                                                                              Anne Julian 
                                                                              Athletic Director 
 
 
 
STUDENT NAME____________________________________GRADE_____________ 

     (Please Print) 
 

We have read and accept the rules and expectations of the handbook of Holy Cross 
 High School Athletics. 

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                            Signature of Student 
 
 
__________________________________________ ____________________________ 
              Signature of Parent or Guardian              Date 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Philosophy 

 
Christ is our supreme teacher and we are called to follow his example in all aspects of our lives.   

 
Holy Cross High School’s mission is focused on setting high expectations for students; 

demanding everything students can give and accepting nothing less. Our philosophy is that all 

students, despite varying ability, are capable of satisfying these high expectations given 

personalized education, small class sizes, and a layered curriculum that meets needs at all 

academic levels. For this reason, we have adopted the motto, “A Size for All”, which symbolizes 

our efforts, through our diverse academic and co-curricular programs, to give students the 

opportunity to achieve academically, to excel athletically, and to participate in numerous clubs 

and organizations. While Holy Cross is small in size, it is large enough to offer programs and 

services found at much larger schools. Meeting the needs of all students is our commitment.  

Education: 

Holy Cross has a strong educational program geared to meet the needs of all its students. 

Diversity: 

Holy Cross is proud of its diversity in accepting all of its students and challenging them to 

grow in  acceptance of themselves and others. 

Family: 

Holy Cross is a caring family of teachers, staff,  coaches, parents, and students not only of 

the present, but also the past, building together the future of Holy Cross. 

Religion: 

Through the call of Jesus in loving service to one another, Holy Cross stresses dedication to 

a vibrant faith-life through programs of service, community worship, spiritual days of 

reflection, and traditional instruction in the faith. 

 

 
 

 



Holy Cross  High School  
Fan’s Code of Conduct 

 
 

1. I hereby pledge to provide positive support, care, and encouragement for our children 
participating in sports by following this Fan’s Code of Conduct. 

 
2. I promise to help our children enjoy the sport’s experience by doing whatever I can; such 

as attending as many games as possible, being a respectable fan, working 
concessions/gates etc., or sharing in transporting our children to and from practices. 

 
3. I realize that a child’s playing time is determined by his/her awareness of the game, 

his/her ability, his/her maturity and the coaching staff’s evaluations. 
 

4. I will expect our children to treat other players, coaches, fans, and officials with respect 
regardless of race, sex, creed, or ability. 

 
5. I will encourage good sportsmanship by demonstrating positive support for all players, 

opponents, coaches, and officials at every game, practice or other sporting event. 
 

6. I will place the emotional and physical well-being of our children ahead of my personal 
desire to win. 

 
7. I will support coaches and officials working with our children, in order to encourage a 

positive and enjoyable team experience for all. 
 

8. I will do my very best to make sports fun for our children.  I will attempt to relieve 
competitive pressure, not increase it. 

 
9. I will remember that the game is for the students-not the adults. 

 
10. I will conduct myself in such a manner as to bring positive feedback to our athletes, our 

school, and our community. 
 

11. I will refrain from undermining or spreading ill will by passing on gossip, rumors, and 
innuendos which would or could destroy team moral or cohesiveness. 

 
12. I will give our children space and time after games, except for encouragement. 

 
13. If I am traveling with the team, I know I am expected to represent 
      HCHS  in the same manner as the players and coaches. 

 
 

Policies and Guidelines 
 
 
Holy Cross’ desire is to actualize the idea of a Christian community.  Active concern for others is 
basic to this idea.  Good manners at all times when representing HCHS are essential.  When 
good order is disturbed or the rights of others abused, the community is weakened.  Abusive 



and vulgar language is contrary to the Christian philosophy.  Behavior on and off the field ought 
to always show respect for coaches, student-athletes, opponents, officials and spectators. 
 
Since our school's reputation is of paramount importance to us, any coach or student-athlete 
who acts in such a manner as to bring embarrassment or disrepute to the school may be 
subjected to disciplinary action, up to and including dismissal from Holy Cross Athletic 
programs.  These actions do not have to be violations of existing laws.  Since no set of policies 
can cover all circumstances, the administration of Holy Cross High School  will make decisions 
on those situations that arise and are not specifically dealt with in this handbook. 

 
1.  Attendance at School 
 
A student who is absent on the day of a scheduled extracurricular activity may not participate 
(practice, play, compete, perform, or attend) in that activity. Any exception to this rule must be 
approved by a school administrator.  
Students involved in extra-curricular activities must arrive to school no later than 10:00 a.m. or 
are considered a half-day absent and may not participate in games or productions without the 
permission of a school administrator. 
 
 
2. Sport’s Banquet/Awards Night 
 

A banquet/award’s night is scheduled to honor athletes and recognize their achievements. It 
is the coaches’ responsibility to organize and execute the Awards Night.   

 
 
3. Booster Meetings 
 
Athletic booster meetings are held on the third Monday of each month.  Parents are invited to 
attend and volunteer for the honor of sport’s liaison. Each sport will be assigned a liaison for 
each level of the perspective program. The liaison will help the head coach communicate 
schedules, changes in times or events, coordinate gate workers, coordinate event volunteers, 
organize senior night and any other special event such as community service.  
 
 
4. Finances  
 

A. Fundraising 
 

 Any fundraising on behalf of Holy Cross athletic teams, must be pre-approved by the AD 
and the Development Director of the school and will be supervised by the Boosters Club.  
Fund raising request forms are available in the Athletic Director’s  Office.  The Principal, 
AD, and Development Director will review all requests and determine approval or denial.   

 
 All funds raised on behalf of HCHS athletic teams and volunteers will be turned over to 

the business office and distributed at the discretion of the Athletic Director.  These funds 
will be donated to the school’s programs as part of the Booster’s quarterly contribution or 
for a program’s special request.  



B. Team Financial Needs 
 

 All Head Coaches will submit a yearly budget to the Athletic Director.  The AD and 
Coach will meet to finalize the program budget based on the funds available to the 
school budget for athletics. 

 
 Any items that a Head Coach wishes to purchase outside the budget must be discussed 

with the Athletic Director to determine if funds are available through the school budget or 
the Boosters Club.  Any requests of the Boosters Club will be made by the Athletic 
Director with the assistance of the Head Coach. 
 

 Spirit wear items desired by the individual sports is completely separate from the financial 
responsibility of Holy Cross High School and its Booster Club. If the participant is keeping an 
item this is considered spirit wear. 

 

5. Players Conduct 
 

A. A participant is subject to all athletic department rules and policies as outlined in 
the student handbook and in other sources of school policy.  Participants are also 
subject to team rules and disciplines as outlined by the coach of each sport.  The 
minimum standards set by the school do not necessarily meet the standards of 
conduct, dress and appearance expected of athletes and members of specific 
teams. 
Each coach will provide team rules to team participants and the AD setting 
forth those standards of training, behavior, and appearance, which are in 
effect for that team.  Included will be information about such matters as practice 
times, vacation practice expectations and personal equipment necessary for 
participation on that team.  These requirements are not necessarily the same 
from team to team or from coach to coach.  This information will be furnished 
to participants at the beginning of the season.  Parent and student 
acknowledgment of these standards may also be required. 

 
B. Athletes who have been suspended from school may not practice or compete in 

the athletic program while under school suspension. 
 

C. Students whose behavior at an extracurricular activity poses a continuing danger 
or ongoing threat are subject to immediate removal from the activity.  

 
D. A participant in the athletic program is a representative of the school.  A team 

member’s personal conduct reflects upon fellow athletes and the school in 
general.  Conduct which might prove detrimental to the athletic program or the 
school shall be considered a serious breach of discipline and may be considered 
for denial of participation from a team or the athletic program. 

 
 
6. Dealing with Concerns 
 
If someone wants to share a concern with a coach, the following procedure should be followed: 

Note: These meetings should never be about a coach’s game planning or management! 



You may ask about your child’s playing time but only so far as to gather information to 
share with your child so they can understand what they can do to improve. Parents 
should never confront the coach at a game or practice!  

 First, we encourage the student/athlete to talk with the coach. If the student and 
parents are not satisfied after that conversation, the parent(s) should call the 
coach at school to arrange a time when they can discuss any issues that need to 
be discussed.   

 If after talking with the coach a parent feels that they need to have a meeting, 
the parent(s) should contact the athletic director to arrange a meeting (if in the 
opinion of the athletic director the meeting is deemed proper and necessary).    

 If the parent(s) still are not satisfied, they may contact the principal.  
 We do expect both parents and players to wait at least 24 hours to discuss 

athletic concerns with the coach after an issue arises at a game, practice, or 
other instance.   

 If the parent feels that it is an emergency and their son/daughter is in danger 
because of the decisions of a coach. (IE. The coach is  
depriving the players of water), they should contact the athletic director 
immediately. 
 

        Again, It is NEVER acceptable for a parent to confront a coach or attempt to discuss 
a child’s playing time right before, during, or immediately after a game or practice.  It is 
NEVER acceptable for a parent to attempt to discuss another student’s playing time or 
performance. 
 
 
 
 
 
DEALING WITH REPORTED VIOLATIONS OF FAN CONDUCT 

 
 Each report of a violation will be reviewed and investigated by the Athletic Director and 

the Administration with those involved being consulted.  
  
 Any consequences will be assigned when a report is determined to be a violation and 

will be based on the circumstances of that violation.  The consequences can involve but, 
are not limited to suspension or removal of attendance privileges.  

  
 Should a parent or relative not abide by the decision of the Administration, the student’s 

participation could be affected. 
 

 If a fan is not directly connected to a player and will not abide by a disciplinary decision 
then the local authorities will be involved. 

 
7. Dead Period 
 
By KHSAA regulations, students may not receive coaching or training from school personnel, 
and school facilities, uniforms, nicknames, transportation, or equipment shall not be used during 
this period.  The dead period runs from June 21th through July 10th every year (depends on 
calendar) 



 
8. Drugs, Alcohol and Tobacco 
 
While participants are subject to school rules and policies regarding the use of drugs, alcohol, 
and tobacco, individual coaches may have team rules as well.  The minimum standards set by 
the school do not necessarily meet the standards as set by each coach. 
 
Substance Abuse Policy: 
 
Extra – Curricular Policy (effective 365 days a year 24 hour a days) 
All participants in clubs, activities, and athletics act as representatives of Holy Cross 
High School in roles of leadership, performance, and competition and are held to 
additional accountability.  There is no “off season” as far as substance abuse is 
concerned for participants in extra-curricular activities.  The extra-curricular policy will 
be in effect, on or off school grounds, 365 days a year 24 hours a day.  All students 
participating in extra –curricular activities must commit to the following additional 
guidelines. 
 
If the initial violation takes place in a season in which the student is a participant, the 
student will be suspended immediately for a minimum of 2 events of the regular season 
competitions.  If the entire suspension cannot be fulfilled during regular season play, the 
suspension will carry over into tournament play and to the next season/activity the 
student participates in if necessary.   
 
If the violation occurs at a time when the student is not participating in an extra-
curricular activity (this will also include the summer), the suspension will be upheld 
during the first sport or activity in which that student participates.  
 
If a second offense occurs, the student will not be allowed to participate in any extra 
curricular activities for the remainder of that school year.   
 
If a third offense occurs, the student will forfeit his or her privilege  to participate in extra-
curricular activities at HCHS. 
 
All violations will cause the schools substance abuse policy to be activated and an 
assessment of the student will be done with recommendations for treatment by the 
professionals consulted.  At any time during this process, a violation can be determined 
to be of such a nature that a student’s attendance at HCHS can be in jeopardy.  
Additionally, the nature of the violation may also incur other school consequences that 
include the consequences outlined in this policy. 
 
9. Academic Eligibility  
 
To participate in the Holy Cross High School’s Athletic program, all students must comply with 
the standards set forth in the student handbook. 
 



- Eligibility reports will come out every Tuesday.  If a student is failing two classes, that 
student will be placed on probation from that Tuesday to the following Tuesday if the next 
report has the student athlete failing two classes the student is deemed ineligible.  During 
that period of time the student will not be permitted to practice or play in a game. 
 
 - If a student becomes ineligible for a second time during the same season, the student will 
again not be permitted to practice or play in a game for that week. 
 

 

10. Gate Receipts/Concessions 
 
All gate receipts and concession money must be turned into the high school office the day after 
games. 
 
11.  Leaving School Early 
 
Students involved in extracurricular activities (ball games, drama productions, etc.) must be in 
attendance at school and may not leave school early.  The only exception would be a doctor’s 
appointment, college visit, or by the permission of the principal.  Students on school-sponsored 
field trips are considered to be in attendance. 

 
 
 
 
12.  Religious Activities and Athletic Participation 
 
There are to be no activities on any Sunday before 1:00.  On very rare occasions there may be 
times when this cannot be avoided.  The principal must be given advanced notice of these 
occasions in order to make a final decision.  If this happens, arrangements for students to meet 
Sunday obligations must be made and activities should never create a conflict with a family’s 
wishes for family time on this day.  If a student misses due to family religious commitments the 
child’s status with the team should not be affected in any way. 
 
There are to be no activities from 5:00 p.m. on Holy Thursday until Easter Monday. 
 
These most important days in the church year are to be set aside.  These days are not just for 
attending services, but for meditating on the profundity of the Paschal Mystery.  These are days 
for prayer and fasting; thinking, reading, and studying about what we are celebrating, and 
Christian service.  In truth, these days, called by the Church the Triduum, are best understood 
as one entity, interrupted as little as possible by mundane activities.  It is HCHS’ responsibility to 
educate and support our full community regarding these activities. 

 
13.  Communication with the Media 
 
It is very important to players, parents, teams and the school that individuals be recognized for 
their athletic achievements.  Therefore, coaches should regularly release information to the 



media via news releases and phone calls that are beneficial to the team and to individual 
players.  The following are some guidelines: 
 

 Call in game results to the newspapers and television stations. 
 Call in statistics to local newspapers regularly. (The Cincinnati Enquirer) 
 Nominate players for “Player of the Week” awards. 
 Send news releases to local newspapers for outstanding athletic/academic 

achievements.  All news releases should be cleared through the Development Office 
and the Athletic Director. 

 All releases should also be sent to the Development Office for the school website and 
newsletters. 

 
14.  Medical Records, Physicals and Parental Consent 
 
The Kentucky High School Athletic Association (KHSAA) requires that a record of a physical 
examination be kept on file for all participants in athletics.  All students participating in athletics 
must have this record on file prior to their first practice.  Physical exams are valid for one 
calendar year. 
 
The parent’s consent for the child’s participation is also required. 
 
15.  Players of Multiple Sports 
 
Holy Cross  wants students to participate in as many school sponsored activities as possible.  
Coaches must do the same by allowing and encouraging athletes to play multiple sports in 
different seasons.  Coaches should not place restrictions on players that discourage their 
participation in other sports and should not use such participation as a factor in their decision 
making process when it comes to team selection.  With regard to conditioning, practice, weight 
training and games, the in-season sport takes priority over the out-of-season sport. 
 
Although generally not feasible, players wanting to play multiple sports during the same season 
may only do so with the agreement of the coaches, the Athletic Director and the Principal.  All 
details regarding participation in games and practices will be arranged by these people. 
 
16. Participation by 8th Grade Students 
 

Holy Cross allows grade school students who are students of our diocese and are 
committed to attending Holy Cross High School, to participate on School Sponsored Teams. 
The following criteria must be met in order for grade school students to participate: 
 

1. The Athletic Director and Head Coach will determine in advance of each school 
year the number of teams per program and the number of participants per team.  
This needs to take place any time numbers are a concern.   

 
2. A coach can request the use of grade school students in their program as long as 

no one is cut from the entry-level team. (If the entry level is a freshman team, no 
freshman can be cut; if the entry level is Junior Varsity, no one can be cut.)  

 
 



 
3. A separate, open tryout will be held for all 8th graders. 

 
4. Tryouts are to be advertised at the district elementary schools.   

 
5. A minimal fee determined by the school administration will be charged for any 

grade school student who makes an HCHS team.   
 

 
Guidelines 

 The number of teams and participants will only change from one 
year to another based on unusual enrollment changes or special 
circumstances that affect an entire program. (i.e.: softball going 
from slow pitch to fast pitch) 

 Coaches are to communicate with the Athletic Director their 
intention to use grade school students. 

 The intent of the use of grade school students is so we can offer 
opportunities to HCHS students where the number of HCHS 
participants will not otherwise allow it. 

 We recommend at least a weeks notice before tryouts are held. 
 The fee for 2021-2022 will be $50.00 per sport.  Should the amount 

be an issue with the family of any grade school student, they can 
contact the principal or athletic director. 

 Coaches are encouraged to allow grade school students to also play 
on their elementary school teams. 

 When grade school students are going to be invited to tryout, a copy 
of this policy should be given to all players in the program and all 
grade school students at tryouts. A tryout notification sheet can be 
obtained from the AD. 

 
 

17.   Transfer Students 
 
By KHSAA regulations, unless one of the six exceptions has been met according to KHSAA by-
laws a transfer from another high school who has participated in varsity competition in any sport 
is ineligible for competition for one year from the date of enrollment.  The Athletic Director 
should be contacted for more details. 
 
18.  Team Dress 
 
 

A.   Team Dress 
 
Coaches will determine dress codes for their players.  Coaches are reminded that the players 
and coaches are representing HCHS and a positive image of the school should be maintained 
at all times. 
 
C.      Team or Club Special Dress Days 
 



1. The moderator or head coach and the administration must approve days for  
      any team or club participants to be out of dress code. 
2. These days should be limited to the teams or clubs season. Because  

occasions arise, we will not set a final number but we ask you to be conservative 
with requests. 

3. All members of the team or club are to wear the same outfit as approved by  
the head coach and administration. 

 
19.  Extracurricular Support Groups 
 
The rewards for being on a team include:  1) the opportunities to participate on a team, share 
one’s talents with a community, and compete against others; 2) The privilege of representing 
ones school community; 3) The chance to build friendships that can last a lifetime.   

Our support and love of our athletes is expressed through attendance at events, positive 
cheering during contests, transportation, family schedule disruptions, etc.   

Too often support efforts end up constantly being bigger and better and we can lose our 
focus.  To avoid sending a message that says our athlete’s involvement entitles them to extra 
gifts or perks (food, apparel, or other material items), the following guidelines are to be followed. 

 
 When possible all efforts to support athletic teams should go through the Holy Cross  

Boosters Organization.   
 

 Upon request, we will make bulletin board or wall space available in the cafeteria for 
teams or groups to post weekly or even daily information and support messages. 

 
 Booster or Parent Groups should select a limited number of special contests (1 or 2 

regular season contests and tournament contests) to decorate lockers, locker rooms, 
etc.  For these special events, decorations should be limited to banners and signs hung 
throughout the building or locker rooms to support the whole team. AND TAKEN DOWN 
AFTER EVENT.  Individual honors, awards, gifts, or treats should be limited to end of 
the year banquets to honor exemplary performance, leadership, etc as determined by 
the Head Coach and Athletic Director.  It would be our preference that this kind of 
activity be left up to the Pep Club and Student Government. 

 
 A single Preseason Event is acceptable to promote team and community building. 

 
 All events held in the name of HCHS should be held with the strict understanding that no 

alcohol should be available to students.  All adults who consume alcohol should do so 
with Jesus’ teaching regarding gluttony as a guideline.  We are all responsible for 
teaching our kids how to act. 

 
20. Workers for Sporting Events 
 
Coaches are responsible for getting workers for their sports’ games.  (IE – gate workers, etc.)  
The coaches will be dependent on parents to help fill these needs.  Without volunteers athletics 
will get more and more expensive. A gate worker or concession worker should pay the 
admission if before or after their shift they watch their team play.  

 



21. Overnight/Out of Town Trips 
 
All overnight or out of town trips will only take place with the approval of the school’s 
administration. 

 
22. Team Tryouts 
 

 For teams that have tryouts it is implied that everyone is trying out and therefore anyone 
is eligible to be “cut”.  No one is guaranteed a spot on a team that has tryouts (this 
includes seniors). 

 Coaches have two general criteria when making decisions on team make-up. 
1. What is best for the team in general. 
2. Well being of individual players. 

 All student athletes are to be given a minimum of two days to tryout for a team. 
 All student athletes who have ended one season and are trying out for a sport in the next 

season are recommended to rest for one week.  If a student athlete chooses to come out 
prior to taking a full week’s rest, their two days minimum for tryouts will begin upon their 
arrival.  Once the student athlete begins tryouts, their option of taking one week of rest 
has expired unless given special permission by their coach. 

 
23.  Duties and Regulations for Game Days 

 Students are to park in the back church parking lot and all handicap spaces must be 
saved for those with handicap stickers. 

 
24. Alcohol/Substance Use Policy 
 
All teams must have a written policy regarding the illegal use of substances.  This policy 
must be in line with the schools policy and must be given to the Athletic Director and all 
participants. 
 
All events held in the name of HCHS should be held with the strict understanding that no alcohol 
should be available to students.  If the focus of the event is the students, no alcohol should be 
present (eg: team celebrations).  No alcohol is to be consumed at any KHSAA sanctioned 
event.  This includes “tailgate parties” which may be held on the site of the KHSAA sanctioned 
event.  
 
Anyone who has consumed enough alcohol so as to impair them in any way is not welcome at 
any HCHS functions, home or away. 
  
. 

 
25. NCAA Clearinghouse (NCAA Division I or II only) 
Any student athlete who is concerned about being eligible for playing NCAA athletics in Division 
I or II must register with the NCAA Clearinghouse in order to be declared eligible and 
participate.  Additionally, you need to be aware that there are requirements for the 



Clearinghouse.  Some courses may not be acceptable for meeting core course requirements.  If 
you are concerned, you need to meet with the Senior Counselor to get all the necessary 
information.  As we are not aware of students who are receiving interest from colleges for 
athletics, we cannot track these situations until the student athlete brings it to our attention.   

 
26. Athletic Competition Prayer 
 
Whenever there is a home competition and there is a PA system, we should pray as a 
community.  The following prayer can be used if other arrangements aren’t made for praying. 
 

Lord Jesus, 
We welcome your presence here among us and your spirit of  

love alive in our community of Holy Cross High School. Today  
we gather to represent our school. Share with us your spirit 

of peace and love for one another. Bless us with a team spirit of 
good will, both for ourselves and the team we will face in 

the game. 
 

Help us to be the best we can possibly be, to strive not so 
much to win, as to play fairly and well. Draw us close 

together as a team and a group of friends who reflect your spirit of love. 
We ask this in your name Lord Jesus. 

29 Ways to a Better Experience as a Parent of an Athlete at Holy Cross High School  
1. There is a reason that student comes first in “student athlete”. 
2. Respect the game. 
3. Be a student of the game.  Learn the game.  Study its history.  Love the game. 
4. Never verbally abuse an official. 
5. Being a spectator at an athletic event provides you with an opportunity to reveal your 

character. 
6. Let your child’s coach, coach. 
7. Don’t be too hard on your child, but don’t let him or her have a free ride. 
8. Encourage your child’s teammates-even if your child doesn’t play. 
9. Tell the truth at all times. 
10. You love your child very much,  he/she doesn’t know more than his coaches.  Neither do 

you. 
11. Don’t make excuses for your child.  Don’t let him/her make excuses. 
12. Life is not fair. 
13. Be passionate about your son’s or daughter’s TEAM. 
14. Learn to appreciate routine play done to perfection. 
15. Show your child how to strive to win within the rules of the game. 
16. Help your child accept his/her role on the TEAM. 
17. Show your child how to say thank you. 
18. Body language screams.  It never whispers. 
19. Coaches owe you honesty.  Be honest with them. 
20. Encourage your child to hustle.  It doesn’t take any talent to hustle. 
21. Show your child how to learn from mistakes. 
22. Games are supposed to be fun.  Hard work doesn’t change that.  Winning and losing 

doesn’t change that. 
23. Your child doesn’t have to be a great athlete to be a good player. 
24. Let your child have his/her life.  It is not your team or your game. 
25. Show your child how to compete. 



26. Encourage your child to play the game rather than play to the fans. 
27. Learn the difference between a “right” and a “privilege”.  Teach the difference to your 

child. 
28. You cannot change what you did yesterday, but you can change what you are going to 

do today. 
29. Teach your child humility.  The spotlight is never too small to share. 

 

27. Celebration of National Letter of Intent and Letters of     
 Commitment.  
  
A policy change has occurred for the 2019-2020 school year and going forward. Those 
athletes who have committed to playing a sport at the next level will be recognized the 
last Friday in February; those athletes who commit after this date will be recognized at 
the National Honor Society Day.  
 
 

28. Covid-19 

       The best summary of questions is as follows: 

1. For a positive test, is 10-days isolation required? Whatever CDC or local 
health dept stipulates is required not recommended. Currently, the minimum is 10-
days for an asymptomatic, which starts on the day following the positive test, and 
ends on the day following the 10th day. The isolation period may be extended by 
local health departments based on specific symptoms or other guidance. If the 
isolation period is changed by CDC, consult local health departments for potential 
congruent changes. 
2. After the isolation period (normally 10 days) is a doctor or other provider 
visit required? No. It is recommended that the family consult with medical 
professionals with detail about symptoms experienced but it is not required. There 
is no requirement to see a cardiologist for return to play but is recommended 
based on the specific symptoms and situations surrounding the person who tested 
positive. 
3. Is the use of the medical form contained in the Return to Play protocol 
required? No, it is an optional form for use by medical doctors that was created by 
doctors. It is the school and district choice whether or not to use this form, though 
its use is recommended by our office. The decisions regarding who signs, whose 
signature is accepted, etc. rest solely with the local school and district, however, 
board counsel should likely be consulted if it is used by others than whom it was 
intended. The Diocese of Covington requires this to be signed.   
4. Is the six-day protocol (with play or full activity on the seventh day) 
required? Yes, this period is required to ensure gradual acclimation to the rigors 
of the activity as well as monitoring potential issues following the illness. Any 
decisions to potentially shorten this period (which is not permitted on this required 
step) should be reviewed with board counsel and insurance counsel, particularly in 
sports that require acclimation or acclimatization for all participants. 

Quarantine and contact tracing • Schools should identify 
individuals who have had school activity-related close contact with 



a person diagnosed with COVID-19 using state and local health 
department guidance. 
A close contact is someone who was within 6 feet of an infected 
person for a cumulative total of 15 minutes while the person was 
considered contagious.  
 Exception: In the K-12 indoor classroom setting, the close contact 
definition excludes students who were at least >3 feet away from 
an infected student if both students were engaged in consistent and 
correct use of masks and other K-12 prevention strategies were in 
place. This exception does not apply to teachers, staff, or other 
adults in the indoor classroom setting.  
• Fully-vaccinated persons do not need to quarantine following an 
exposure to a person diagnosed with COVID-19 if they are not 
experiencing symptoms, but are recommended to be tested 3-5 
days after an exposure and to wear a mask indoors and in public 
settings for 14 days or until a negative COVID-19 test is obtained. 
Fully vaccinated individuals are those who have received a Janssen 
(J&J) vaccine or the second dose of Pfizer or Moderna vaccine >14 
days prior to the exposure.  
• Unvaccinated persons who have documented COVID-19 illness 
in the 3 months prior to their exposure (with a positive COVID-19 
PCR or antigen test) do not need to quarantine if they are 
symptom-free.  
Antibody testing should not be used for determining need to 
quarantine; per the FDA, results from currently-authorized SARS-
CoV-2 antibody tests should not be used to evaluate a person’s 
level of immunity or protection from COVID-19 at any time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


